BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 10 August 2009

	


	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Chugg (DCC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Alexander, Daniel (NDC), Ash, Lucas (NDC) and Lord.



	070/2009/10
	Apologies


	Cllr Hoult, Welch, and Mrs Palmer.



	071/2009/10
	Replies to any Questions Submitted by the Public in Accordance with Standing Order 45


	There were none.

	072/2009/10
	Minutes


	(a) The minutes of the full Council meeting held on 13 July 2009 were approved and signed. 

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 27 July 2009 were approved and signed.

(c) The minutes of the Parks & Gardens Committee meeting held on 7 July 2009 were approved.

(d) The minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 7 July 2009 were approved.



	073/2009/10
	Declarations of Interest


	There were none. 

	074/2009/10


	Police Representation


	PCSO Frisby attended the meeting and sent apologies from Sgt Jeff Pearce and acting Sgt Nick Rowell, as they were both on holiday. 

He reported that in the last 30 days there had been 18 crimes of which 3 were burglaries, 2 were thefts from garages and 1 was from a property in South Street where a sum of money in an envelope had been taken from a mantelpiece.  There were 2 ABH assaults of a domestic nature and there had been 2 incidents of criminal damage.  There was 1 theft of a motor vehicle from Caen Field and 3 thefts from motor vehicles, 2 of these had occurred because the vehicles had been left open.  There had been 2 incidents of criminal damage to vehicles and there had been 5 other thefts.  

PCSO Frisby reported that as it was now the holiday season they were pleased to see that there had been very little increase in anti-social behaviour and alcohol related offences. 

He gave members an update on the BMX track and informed them that a designer from South Devon was coming in September and would be doing some drawings for the Planning Application.  The 2 sites currently on the table were land in the ownership of Hartnolls Farm on Saunton Road and the field at Chivenor. 

He also stated that over the next couple of months the police would be undertaking some community initiatives involving bike safety, riding on pavements, proper lighting of bicycles and also road safety and speeding etc.

PCSO Frisby also raised the police’s concerns regarding the retrospective Planning Application for the Youth Shelter adjacent to the Bowl.  He stated that Devon and Cornwall Constabulary were unable to support the Planning Application as they had received a number of complaints about the shelter from the community and other Agencies.  

Their concerns included the shelter being used by mainly young adults over 19 years old who regularly used the shelter to consume alcohol and to smoke and that the younger users of the bowl were being intimidated by these young adults.  They also had allegations of visiting drug users using the area and young girls attracted to older males.  There were also concerns that passers by and those using the car park felt intimidated and also there was a large litter problem.  

They felt that as a policing issue the removal of the shelter would be a means of breaking the links between the young people who use the bowl and other users who cause anti-social behaviour and other illegal activities.  As a result, Sgt Pearce had emailed the Planning Officers at North Devon Council raising their concerns and objections. 

Cllr Mrs Shapland and Cllr Lucas both stated that they felt that this would be an opportunity to work posivitely with the Youth Service and the Police and all the other agencies involved to try to look at this issue and come up with a solution.  It was AGREED to write to the police, the Youth Service, YSmart the Youth Information Officers, Safer North Devon and the schools and any other agency that may wish to be involved, to set up a meeting with the Parish Council to look at this matter further.  



	075/2009/10


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and                                   drawn in the total sum of £7,483.41.

(b) Statement of Accounts for July 2009 were noted.

          

	076/2009/10


	Action Sheet
	This was noted.



	077/2009/10


	Planning
	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.

 

	078/2009/10
	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported on the consultation for the proposed closure of Wrafton Road Post Office.  She stated that any councillors that wished to put their views over should contact the County Council.  It was AGREED that the Clerk would email all councillors with the necessary contact details and that if a copy of any consultations sent to the County were forwarded to the Clerk then the Clerk would forward them on to Heanton Punchardon Parish Council for their information.



	079/2009/10
	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that the Planning Applications for both the North Devon College site and the Park and Ride site were awaiting further reports before consideration. 

Cllr Mrs Shapland queried whether a response had been received from the letter to Devon County Council receiving Parking Enforcement Officers and it was confirmed that none had.  It was AGREED to follow this up.



	080/2009/10


	Proposal for ‘The Case For A No-Lights Trial’ following presentation by Martin Cassini


	It was AGREED to write to Devon County Council regarding the presentation from Mr Martin Cassini on ‘The Case for a No-Lights Trial’ in the Square in Braunton.  

As the County were aware, there were many issues with traffic going through the centre of Braunton and Council was in agreement that to do nothing was not an option and was therefore very keen to look at any possible measures to try and resolve some of these problems and find solutions. 

Council AGREED that it was in support of the ‘The Case for a No-Lights Trial’ and requested that the County Council look seriously at implementing this as soon as possible.  Cllrs Mrs Shapland, Mrs Smith and Mrs Chugg voted against this proposal and Cllr Alexander abstained.

Cllr Mrs Shapland then proposed that in the letter the County were requested to attend a meeting to discuss the matter and all other possible solutions for the traffic in Braunton, as a matter of priority, and this was AGREED.



	081/2009/10


	Proposal to Extend Council’s Insurance to Include Terrorism Cover


	The Council had previously not extended its insurance to cover terrorism cover but decided that it would be prudent to do so and accepted the quotation from its insurers for £162.49 including the insurance premium tax.  The cover to take effect immediately.

	082/2009/10


	Request for Use of Parish Hall 24 Oct 2009


	This was AGREED subject to the licence ceasing at 11.00 pm which would give half an hour drinking up time from 10.30 pm when the music was due to cease.

	083/2009/10


	Request for Use of Recreation Ground by ‘Pushy Mothers’


	This was AGREED subject to a three-month trial period and a nominal charge of £5 per session to be reviewed at the end of this period.

	084/2009/10


	Litter Pick of River Caen, from Caen Bridge to Hordens Bridge


	Council had been approached regarding works to the River Caen, which it understood involved dredging the riverbed to remove accumulated debris, which had not been done for many years.  It was AGREED to write to the Environment Agency to ask whether it would be possible for the area of the river in the Council’s ownership to be inspected and their professional advice to be given as to what, if any, works were needed. 

If works were identified then Council would take any action once this had been received.  It was AGREED to send Mr Goodwin of Station Road a copy of the letter that was to be sent to the Environment Agency and also to reiterate its previous advice that no members of the public can enter the river to do any work without Council’s express permission.



	085/2009/10 


	Items to Note


	Items (a) to (h) were received and noted. 

It was AGREED to write to Mr Nick Steeman-Clarke, Definitive Map Review Officer, Devon County Council, regarding the claimed addition of a footpath on the route from North Street to Footpath No. 25 affecting house numbers 39 – 47.  Council was disappointed to hear that the claim had been rejected on the basis that there was insufficient evidence and asked whether there was a process by which either now, or at some point in the future, that this decision may be reviewed.




The meeting closed at 8.35pm.




.............................................. The Chairman
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